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A Note From Your Board of Trustees 

Sincerely, 

On behalf of the Plain Township Board of Trustees and our Plain Township Road Department, we offer 

sincere thanks and appreciation to our community for the passage of our Road Levy Renewal. This levy 

will allow Plain Township to maintain the outstanding level of services that our residents, businesses and 

community have come to both expect and deserve. Safe streets and neighborhoods are vital to making 

Plain Township a great place to live, work and play!  

 

During this season of giving, we ask you to keep our veterans in your thoughts and prayers. Iraq and 

Afghanistan veterans suffer from food insecurity at more than double the national rate of 12%. The 

SAM Center has partnered with community organizations to stock three-day emergency food bags which 

allow organizations to identify hunger and immediately meet the need with 3 days worth of food. You can 

help by bringing donations to the Plain Township Hall located at 2600 Easton St NE, Canton between 

the hours of 8:00 am until 4:30 pm Monday through Friday. 

Items needed include:  

 

1 can each of the following: chicken noodle soup, corn, green beans, pasta sauce (in a can, no jars please), 

tomato soup, tuna, Vienna sausage (4.6 oz), pork and beans 

 

1 box/package of the following: Knorr, mac and cheese, rice-a -roni, spaghetti 

 

Other items needed: single serving fruit cups, capri suns, single serving pudding cups, ramen noodles, cans 

of ravioli, instant hot cocoa, instant packages of oatmeal, pop tarts, sandwich crackers, trail mix, granola bars, 

small containers of instant coffee, single serve cups of apple sauce, fruit snacks, hard candy, and single serve 

cups of peanut butter. 

 

Thank you in advance for any and all donations and for your help in lifting up our veterans and 

honoring those who have served. To learn more about the SAM Center please visit their website at 

www.servingareamilitary.com/  



 

(330) 492-4689 

 

     
            

 Johnôs Bar and Grille  

 

Plain Township is proud to welcome Johnôs Bar 
and Grille to Oakwood Square Plaza! Johnôs is a 
family owned restaurant of 4 generations who take 
pride in serving the best steaks, seafood, ribs, hand-
crafted burgers and cocktails.  
 
Johnôs was a Canton tradition since 1945, but         
tradition is not found in a location, but in the    
values, the people and the food. Stop by for   
breakfast cooked by John, lunch or dinner and   
enjoy the tradition and become a regular!  
 
A huge thank you to the Varavvas family for   
choosing Plain Township and Oakwood Square as 
home for their business.  
 
Plain Township would like to thank Grant Giltz of 
Giltz Associates who took over the Oakwood Square Plaza in 2017. The Plaza is now at 100% capacity. 
Grant is not only a wonderful business and community partner, but a friend to Plain Township.  
 
 

Forever Craft Urban Winery 

Matthew and Melissa Smith started off as home winemakers who loved traveling around and visiting 
wineries and breweries every where they traveled. In 2018, they started down a path of creating an exciting 
new brewery and winery concept that would offer a wide variety of products for drinkers of all kinds. However, 
when the pandemic hit, they decided to scale back and only make wine out of a small production space in 
Akron. In September of 2020 they opened for business, only providing online sales with local pickup and 
delivery, and sale through a few local bars and breweries. Their  wines have been very well received and it 
became more and more obvious that they needed their own place to share our wines directly with 
customers.  
 
As Plain Township residents. they thought it only right 
to set up our shop right here at Oakwood Square and 
be a part of this exciting community of businesses. 
When designing their space they wanted to build a place 
that more closely resembled the breweries that they love 
so much, more so than the typical winery most people 
think of. They have created an inviting and comfortable 
space with plenty of bar seating. In addition to their one 
of a kind, fun and exciting wines, they will be offering 
Ohio craft beers on draft and some craft Ohio spirits. At 
Forever Craft Urban Winery, there is something for 
everyone! 
 
Welcome to Oakwood Square Plaza! Plain Township is 
proud that you have chosen to open your business 
here! 
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Stark County Health Department's 
COVID-19 Business Safety Initiative 

 
The Stark County Health Department is offering COVID-
19 Business Safety Initiative Grants to give  businesses 
(i.e. small businesses, faith-based organizations, non-profit 
organizations, retail stores, schools) the opportunity to     
apply for items needed to improve the safety for their         
employees and customers.  

The business must have on-site staff and/or serve           
customers in-person and be located in the low-to-moderate 
income area in order to qualify. Some exceptions may    
apply to businesses/organizations, but the determination 
will be made after the application is submitted.  

The application process opens on November 22nd and 
ends on February 28th. Visit StarkHealth.org for      
further details and to apply! 

 Share the Warmth this Winter Season 

 

 

Child and Adolescent Behavioral Health (C&A) is 
partnering with Plain Township Administrative Offic-
es to sponsor a drive to benefit C&A clients in need. 
C&A is asking township residents to donate new 
hats, gloves and scarves to distribute to families who 
are unable to afford them during the winter months.  

Your donation may be dropped off at the Plain 
Township Administrative Offices located at 2600 
Easton St. N.E., Canton between the hours of 8 am 
and 4:30 pm. through Jan. 31, 2022. C&A has four 
locations throughout Stark County, including an office at 
GlenOak High School.  

Please help to share the warmth this winter! If you 
have any questions, please contact Dan Mucci at          
dmucci@childandadolescent.org   

²ŀǊƳ ƘŜŀŘǎ ŀƴŘ ƘŀƴŘǎ ƭŜŀŘ ǘƻ 

Stay Connected with Nixle 

 

The Plain Township Board of Trustees has a      
community notification service available to all     
residents, businesses, schools and organizations 
within Plain Township. This service is called 
"Nixle." It is a way for our Sheriff's Office, Road, 
Fire and Parks Departments to communicate quickly 
and effectively to our residents in case of a township 
emergency or event. The Nixle service lets us reach 
out to residents to inform them of events like road 
closures, snow bans, amber alerts, severe weather, 
and township wide events (just to name a few) by 
using email, texting or voice messaging. 

To register for Nixle, either text your zip code to 
888777 or go to www.nixle.com. After selecting the 
"Nixle" link, you may register by entering your zip 
code in the field provided and clicking Go! On the 
next screen you will see a Sign Up Now box. Stay 
safe! Stay connected! 


